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18 May 2020 

COVID-19 COMMUNITY UPDATE 

18 MAY 2020 
 

The information below is provided regarding Shire owned facilities: 

 

GYMNASIUMS 

Please be advised the Shire’s gymnasium’s 

will not be re-opening this week as previously 

advertised.  Since our last newsletter, 

regulations have been released by the State 

Government regarding gyms operating in 

phase 2 of WA’s easing COVID-19 restrictions.   

Unfortunately Shire resources cannot provide 

the required full time staff member to monitor 

numbers of patrons and clean equipment after each patron exits. These 

are just two of the requirements gyms have to fulfil to re-open.    

 

SHIRE OFFICE - AS OF MONDAY 18 MAY 

 

The Shire Office is now open for business as 

usual. No appointments are necessary, however 

staff will have the ability to restrict the number of 

customers in the office at one time.   

 

 

 

CARAVAN PARKS  -  AS OF MONDAY 18 MAY  

The Bencubbin and Beacon Caravan Parks are 

now open to all visitors. 



 

BENCUBBIN AND BEACON LIBRARIES - AS OF MONDAY 18 MAY 

The Bencubbin Public Library will be open to the public, during normal 

business hours and the Beacon Library will be open on a Thursday only 

when  Shire staff are available to monitor patrons using the library and 

maintain cleaning processes.  

 

PLAYGROUNDS 

Playgrounds remain closed until further notice. 
 

 

BENCUBBIN AND BEACON COMPLEXES  -  

AS OF MONDAY 18 MAY 

The  Shire’s complexes are open for 

community use.  A limit of 20 persons at any 

one time applies to indoor and outdoor 

activities.  When using the facilities we ask that you practice social 

distancing.  Shared sporting equipment is to be cleaned after use.  

 

 

 

REQUEST FOR TENDER 

Management and Operation of the Shire of Mt Marshall Aquatic Centre   -  MM05.19/20 

 

In accordance with section 3.58 Local Government Act 1995 tenders are called for Management 

and Operation of the Shire of Mt Marshall  Aquatic Centre based in Bencubbin, WA. 

 

Tenders closing at 12 noon on Friday 29 May 2020 can be submitted via post in a sealed envelope 

clearly marked ‘Tender MM05.19/20’ to PO Box 20, BENCUBBIN, 6477 or via email to 

ceo@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 

Tenders received after the closing time/date, will not be considered.  The highest or any tender will 

not necessarily be accepted.  Canvassing of Councillors or staff will disqualify. 

 

Offer forms are available in the tender section of  our website or by contacting Nadine Richmond 

on 9685 1202 or ea@mtmarshall.wa.com.au 

 

John Nuttall  

Chief Executive Officer 



 

NEW COMPUTERS FOR THE GIMLET NEWSPAPER 

 

The Gimlet Newspaper have started using their 

new computers which were part funded by the 

Shire’s most recent round of the Economic 

Development Grant Fund.  The ladies are 

enjoying the speed of the new computers whilst 

getting used to the new machines. 

 

The next round of the Economic Development 

Grant Fund will be open in the new financial 

year.  

 

 

 

 

FOR SALE –SURPLUS EQUIPMENT 

Expressions of Interest Invited 

 

1 x 5000 Litre (Approx) Overhead Fuel Tank 

 

Expressions of Interest closing on Friday 5th June 2020 are invited for the outright purchase of the 

above surplus equipment.   

 

The fuel tank is in a “as is where is” condition and the successful purchaser will be responsible for 

its removal from the Beacon Shire Depot. 
 

To arrange an inspection please contact the Shire’s Work Supervisor, Aaron Wootton on  0499 

851 111 during office hours. 
 

Expressions of Interest can be emailed to Jack Walker at ro@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au or posted to 

PO Box 20, Bencubbin ,WA, 6477. 
 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 


